
 
 

April 27, 2022 
 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for Adams County in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive funding for this 
project is Adams County, located at 210 W. Broadway, Ritzville, WA 99169.  
 
The funding would be used for one of the ten bridges needed to complete the delivery of surface water to 
the Federal Columbia Basin Project to replace existing deep-well irrigation of agricultural land that causes 
declining groundwater in the Odessa Subarea. Phase #1 Adams County Bridge 411-3 Sackman Rd Bridge 
of Odessa - 10 County Bridge Replacement Project located in sections 30 and 31, T18N, R31E.  Service 
is Transportation over a USBR surface water canal. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Dan Newhouse 
Member of Congress 


